SUGARLOAF TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday October 24, 2023

The Sugaricaf Township Supervisors held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, October 24, 2023 at 5:15 PM at
the Municipal Building, 858 Main Street, Sugarloaf, PA 18249. The meeting was duly advertised in the
Standard Speaker on October 23, 2023. The purpose of the meeting was for the consideration of
Resolutions to apply for Grants for the improvements of the existing stormwater swale between Royal
Crest and Klinger Estates, the Prospect Road Stormwater iImprovements Project, and the Lamar
Development Stormwater Improvements Project and for any other business that the Supervisors would
like to discuss.

Attendance:
In attendance were Chairman Joseph DiSabella, Supervisor Rick Weaver, Supervisor Richard Yost and

Administrative Assistant Lori Webster.

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag:

Public Comment on Items on Agenda Only:
There was no Public Comment.

New Business:

Resolution No. 16 of 2023:

Resolution No. 16 of 2023 to apply for a State LSA Grant at the recommendation of the Township
Engineer for Stormwater improvements for the Royal Crest/Klinger Estates was presented to the
Supervisors for consideration. A motion was made by Supervisor Yost, seconded by Supervisor Weaver,
to approve Resolution No. 16 of 2023. The motion passed unanimously.

Resolution No. 17 of 2023:

Resolution No. 17 of 2023 to apply for a State LSA Grant at the recommendation of the Township
Engineer for Stormwater improvements for Prospect Road was presented to the Board of Supervisors
for consideration. A motion was made by Supervisor Weaver, seconded by Supervisor Yost, to approve
Resolution No. 17 of 2023. The motion passed unanimously.

Resolution No. 18 of 2023;

Resolfution No. 18 of 2023 to apply for a State LSA Grant at the recommendation of the Township
Engineer for Stormwater improvements of the Lamar Development was presented to the Board of
Supervisors for consideration. A motion was made by Supervisor Yost, seconded by Supervisor Weaver,
to approve Resolution No. 18 of 2023, The motion passed unanimously.

Public Comment:

Jan and Barbara Pasdon addressed the Supervisors with concerns about Stormwater on their property at
51 Prospect Road, Sugarloaf, PA 18249. The township will request their Engineer Denny Peters to try to
meet with Heather Graham from the Luzerne County Conservation District at the site for any
suggestions.
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Moira Dagostin addressed the Supervisors. She questioned the reason for the Electronic Speed Sign on
Rock Glen Road. Supervisor DiSabella stated that it is gathering data of times and speed. She also
mentioned that guard rails are missing on Rock Glen Road. This resulted from a vehicle accident a short
time ago. The possibility of checking into the driver’s insurance company having to pay for the damage is
being considered. Information will be gathered in regards to this matter.

Adjournment: With no further business to attend to, a motion was made by Supervisor Weaver,
seconded by Supervisor Yost to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 PM.
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